Planning Statement
30B Cartmel, Hampstead Rd NW1 3SH 
The planning application is to change the use of Flat 30b Cartmel from Class C3 to Class E. The flat is currently vacant and not being re-let due to its proximity to HS2 construction works. The flat is located in the Ground Floor of Cartmel. 
Given the proximity of Cartmel to the HS2 works, the Council entered into an agreement with HS2 to rehouse residents of three blocks, including Cartmel. The agreement allows the Council to buyback leasehold properties in the blocks and residents have expressed a desire to be able to meet somewhere local to discuss their needs. Flat 30b will be turned into an onsite office to meet with residents to better understand their needs. The office will also be used as a touchdown point for other council officers working with residents in the estate (as and when required) and as respite location for the security team patrolling the area.
It is not envisaged a significant change in footfall, although some appointments may take place with residents. No external changes, including no new signage, are expected as part of this application.
The application being sought is for a change of use for 2 years. This may reviewed in the future depending on the progress made.


